MISSION VALLEY USD 330
HOME OF THE VIKINGS
SEPTEMBER 2021 NEWSLETTER

The 2021-2022 school year has finally blasted off and we are officially flying into the new school year.. This school year will be another
exciting one; we have hired outstanding new staff members to combine with the already fantastic people we have on board, and we have a
large number of new students and their families. There will be new opportunities available to students to help them grow academically,
and new procedures and practices that will raise the level of educational expectations at Mission Valley.

On August 11th we kicked off the Back 2 School All-Staff Inservice (face-to-face) with a catered breakfast, new staff introductions, and
message of support and encouragement by Senator Brenda Dietrich and Representative Chuck Schmidt. Over the course of the next
several days building administrators and staff received professional development on topics including teaching reading, using data to drive
decisions, and working in their professional learning communities.

This year we added to our Open House a Back 2 School Pep Rally which was attended by over 400 Viking Fans.........how great it was to see
everyone having a great time and getting back to the “norm”.

This year USD 330 Mission Valley will move into Year 4 of the Kansas Education Systems Accreditation 5-year process. The vision for
education in the state of Kansas is that “Kansas leads the world in the success of each student”. The ultimate goal is that each high school
graduate will be successful. What is a “Successful High School Graduate”? A successful high school graduate has the academic and
cognitive  preparation, technical and employability skills, and civic engagement to be successful in postsecondary education, in the
attainment of an industry recognized certification, or in the workforce, without the need for remediation. It is recognized that not every
high school graduate needs to go to college. It is recognized that over 70% of the jobs in the near future will require certification at some
level.

Along with striving to produce successful high school graduates other results will be looked at. We want to make sure that our students are
receiving the social-emotional support that they need, that we know what our Kindergarten students need when they first set foot in the
school, that each student has an Individual Plan of Study that supports the vision for their future, and that after graduation our students are
demonstrating success at the post-secondary level. We will be exploring relationships within the Mission Valley School Community,
evaluating curriculum and instruction, technology, student engagement, district/school climate, etc....

Thank you for your continued support of USD 330 Mission Valley and | hope each student, parent, patron and faculty member has a great
21-22 school year.

William J. Clark, Superintendent/SPED Director

NEW STAFF

Breanna Jackson—7-12 Secretary Cade Fiske—Ag Education

Caleb Olsen—7-12 ELA Callie Shaw—Food Service

Carrie Hewes—Food Service lan Kalas—3rd Grade

Jason Palenske—Bus Driver Jennifer Spoon—Long Term Substitute (5th)
Jerri Palmquist—K-12 Art John Bush—Custodian

Josey Marcotte—School Nurse (RN) Kevin Vanderbilt—PE/Weights

Megan Taylor—Paraprofessional Reagan Whitten—5th Grade

Rebecca Bouws—Teachers Aide

Correction
Activity Passes are available through the 7-12 office for $65




Mission Valley Jr/Sr High School had a very exciting start to our school year. We have welcomed many new families into our building this
school year and we are excited to create new relationships while sharing all of the wonderful opportunities we have to offer students here at
Mission Valley.

We saw a tremendous turnout at our back to school open house and first ever back to school pep rally. We had well over 400 people in
attendance which will allow us to grow this event moving forward into next year!

Homecoming week is a little earlier this year falling on the week of September 6th-10th. On Wednesday September 8th we will have some
exciting community activities taking place on campus. We will have a community pep rally, food trucks, red wagon parade, yard games,
and a punt, pass and kick competition. Our Mission Valley PTO, and Booster Club are working hard to start and rejuvenate some
homecoming week traditions at Mission Valley and we are grateful for their enthusiasm and support.

Our students and staff have settled into their normal routines after welcoming the students back the first 2 days with assemblies, breakout
rooms, class meetings, student organization presentations (rush day), as well as some outside activities.

Our students completed their first round of district MAPs assessments for science, reading and math in late August so our teachers and staff
can determine what skills our students need to focus on moving forward this year.

It is our goal to make the 2021-2022 school year the best one yet here at MVJSHS! Thank you for your continued support!
Randy Wild, 7-12 Principal

The last few weeks our elementary staff has been getting to know students and working hard to share expectations and set routines. It has
been good for all of us to have students in the building.

As we start our year, we are reviewing common expectations in the classroom, playground, lunchroom, restrooms, and hallways. With the
new year off and running, below are a few reminders to help this school year continue to go smoothly. Please help us provide a safe
environment for our students on a daily basis:
L
Students that are brought to school at the start of the school day must be dropped off at the North East end of building. Staff is there at
7:45 - 8:00 a.m. to meet your child.
¢ Students are dismissed at 3:30 p.m. Students are to be picked up at the North end of the building. Elementary students are not to be
walking in or across the parking lot unless escorted by an adult.

¢ Students are not to be left at the school unattended to wait for an activity to start. Students must be appropriately supervised by an adult
at all times while attending school activities that are after the school day.

Transportation changes

Day to day changes - Contact the elementary office by 2:45 p.m.

Permanent bus changes must be made with Mary Hewes at the District Office, who then notifies elementary secretaries.
Regularly check our website for district/school updates. www.mv330.org

* & & o

Amy Johnston - ajohnston@mv330.org, K-6 Principal

Unofficial Minutes (subject to Board approval)
REGULAR BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING — August 9, 2021

President, Jacob Durkes called the regular meeting of the Board of Education of Mission Valley USD #330 to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Mission Valley
Elementary Commons Board members present were Clinton Lambotte, Jon Deters, Mistina Kraus, Jim Rudeen, Clipper Goodrich and Tuff Stephenson. The
superintendent and board clerk also attended.

New teachers Kevin Vanderbilt, Caleb Olsen, lan Kalas and Cade Fisk introduced themselves.

Tuff Stephenson moved, seconded by Clipper Goodrich, to adopt the agenda with the following additions; VIII. Receive B. COVID-Mask Requirements and
E. Health Insurance (Action Requested). Motion passed unanimously.

Tuff Stephenson moved, seconded by Jon Deters, to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Items in the consent agenda that were approved include: approval of minutes of the July 19, 2021 regular board meeting; approval of clerk’s report and
treasurer’s report as presented; approval of warrants in the amount of $206,491.06; approval of extra duty pay in the amount of $2,530; approval of
transfers from the general fund to the at-risk fund in the amount of $20,000.00 and to the voc-ed fund in the amount of $40,000.00; resignation of
Veronica Willard as assistant cook, Elaine Parker as custodian, Matt Bisnett as paraprofessional, transfer of Linda Willey from paraprofessional to assistant
cook, hiring of Matt Bisnett as custodian, Jason Palenske as Bus Driver, Megan Taylor as paraprofessional, Rebecca Bouws as teacher aide and Carrie
Hewes as assistant cook; and approval of administrators written reports as presented.

Jon Deters moved, seconded by Tuff Stephenson, to approve the out of district student requests as presented. Motion passed unanimously.



Tuff Stephenson moved, seconded by Clipper Goodrich, to publish the notice of hearing of the 2021-22 revenue neutral rate as presented, in the
Wabaunsee County Signal-Enterprise on August 20, 2021. Motion passed unanimously.

Tuff Stephenson moved, seconded by Clipper Goodrich, to publish the notice of hearing of the 2021-22 budget as presented in the Wabaunsee County
Signal-Enterprise on August 20, 2021. Motion passed unanimously.

Discussion was had regarding funding of a program for COVID-19 testing in schools. The superintendent will proceed with submitting a proposed plan.
Information was presented about mask requirements on buses and school vehicles. Masks need to be worn if transporting others.

Updated job descriptions for the board clerk and treasurer were presented for review.

A list of supplemental positions for 2021-22 was presented.

Jim Rudeen moved, seconded by Clipper Goodrich, to approve the 2021-22 health and dental benefit premium changes and contribution rates as
presented and recommended (by the staff benefits committee). Motion passed unanimously. Changes will be effective October 1, 2021.

Mr. Hasenbank, Mrs. Johnston and Mr. Wild gave building and program reports.

Jacob Durkes moved, seconded by Tuff Stephenson, to go into executive session at 8:14 p.m. to discuss the latest proposal for increasing the base pay
rate from the teachers pursuant to the exception for employer-employee negotiations under KOMA, and that they return to open session in the same
room at 8:24 p.m. Motion passed unanimously. The superintendent and board clerk also attended.

The meeting reconvened in open session at 8:24 p.m.

Tuff Stephenson moved, seconded by Clipper Goodrich, to approve the resignation of Amelia Hancock as assistant cross country coach, hiring of Kevin
Vanderbilt as pe/weights teacher, 9" grade sponsor, assistant football coach, summer weights and head high school track coach, Cade Fiske as assistant
cross country coach and Jennifer Spoon as 5 grade long term sub. Motion passed unanimously.

Tuff Stephenson moved, seconded by Jon Deters, to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Tasha Raine, Board Clerk

“The best way to predict the future is to create it.” - Dr. Forrest C. Shaklee

Welcome back to school!
There are a lot of exciting things taking place during this upcoming 2021-22
academic year. Between the ACT & ACT Workkeys assessments being
offered for free to the Juniors in the spring semester, the ACT Tessera,
Future PreACT for the 9th graders, the FHTC Wrangler Virtual Day opportunity for
NEXT EXIT A the  Freshmen, the ASVAB festing for the Sophomores, college visitation
opportunities for 9-12th students each semester, and Job Shadowing
oEpor‘Tuni‘ries for Juniors and Seniors, all of the students will have plenty on
their plate to go along with the basic rigors of school and extracurricular
activities.

=2 Student-Led Conferences will start taking place in the Fall (for seniors) and
— =\ |spring (9-11th grade) semesters from now on. The dates for the fall are
October 20th & 21st.

COLLEGE & CAREER READINESS FAIR - 9/20/2021

MVHS is offering a college and career readiness fair. This fair will have 3 classes for 'seniors & parents/guardians’ that will help
provide information to help prepare the seniors for their first year of college (FAFSA training, College Preparedness, & Admission
Rep / Military Meet & Greet). There will be many admissions representatives from Kansas colleges/universities in the HS commons
that will be ready to answer questions and schedule college visits for ALL MVHS students (not just seniors). The US Armed
Services will have their recruiters available to assist with financial funding options for college, as well as present career readiness
opportunities.




Viking HOUR

Viking HOUR will focus on college/career readiness, socio-emotional character
development, academic intervention, team-building, career speaker engagements, and
civic engagements all done to help prepare the students for current and
post-secondary success.

The counseling department will be directly assisting the students, the teachers and
administrators in this area by introducing a comprehensive school counseling program
that includes curriculum and guidance lessons that are developmentally sound and can
be directly tied to the needs of the students.

The lessons and assignments are geared to fit the student at their specific grade/
age level. The students will have the entire week to complete the lessons and
assignments that are assighed to them weekly.

Mission Valley will sponsor the Apply Kansas event on 10/1/2021 from 2-3:30 p.m. for
(y“w’"/‘ EXPLOREO MV Seniors. This event will bring in college admissions representatives to help students
@ with the application process to the colleges of their interests for the upcoming 2022-
APPLY APPLY 23 academic year. They will also help students to answer any questions they have about
T.-.....-«§.A..S post-secondary fransition. The event is filled with college-swag giveaways, fun, and
pictures of the students with the pennants of the colleges for which they applied.

Parents are welcome to join in the festivities.

e
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Scholarships are a Priority for all GRADE LEVELSI!
Time is passing quicker and quicker it seems, and soon our seniors will be graduating. Because of this, securing the seniors financial
requirements for post-secondary education is vital. If your child is thinking about or will be attending a post-secondary educational
institution, it is time to focus on scholarships, financial aid information, and the steps the students should already be taking to ensure
that their college experience does not include high levels of indebtedness.
Scholarship help can be found in the Mission Valley scholarship listing by going to this website:
https://www.mv330.org/scholarship-information--37
Just a reminder, all of the freshmen, sophomores, juniors and seniors have received emails from me regarding multiple scholarship
oppor‘TuniJies (local, state, and federal level). Two major scholarship websites are shown below, and I have information on both if
requested.

Cuoingmenry  rosconsmons  ronscroumsuermovoms  soun =3

1. They have all received an invite to www.goingmerry.com. This is a free

3 ! website, and is a ‘one-stop-shop’ that allows students to do one application

Find College Scholarships Faster for many different scholarships, and it will continually provide new
Find and apply to scholarships in less than 30 minutes, for free. SChOlGrShiPS ThC(T MiSSion VCl”eY STUden'fS qUGllfY

. ) \ 2. Fastweb (www.fastweb.com) is a free website that focuses on
Fastweb is your connection to scholarships, scholarships, college searches, FAFSA/Financial Aid, and job searching.
colleges, financial aid and more.

Other websites for scholarship/financial resources:

* Mycollegemoneyplan.org + Cashcourse.org* Collegescorecard.ed.gov
* Net Price Calculators + KSdegreestats.org
+ Studentaid.ed.gov + Financialaidtoolkit.ed.gov

. Collegescorecard.ed.gov



COLLEGE AND CAREER READINESS

NUNDER CONSTRUCTIONI!
Here are web pages for the students, parents/guardians, and anyone else within the district to view in regards to 'post-secondary ca-
reer information” and 'collegiate information.” You are able to find these webpages by going to:

1. https://www.mv330.0rg
2. then clicking on the MISSION VALLEY JH/HS TAB at the top center of the homepage

3. there you will click on the 'TAMEY HANCOCK, JH/HS COUNSELOR' tab to expand the drop down list

JAMEY HANCOCK, JH/HS COUNSELOR Vv

Within these pages are a compilation of much information that is often scattered around the internet. The students have been
brought aware of this information and were asked to show the parents/guardians this information as well.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

College Representative Visits
¢ - Neosho County Community College will be at Mission Valley on September 15, 2021 from 12-1pm in the HS Commons

PANTHERS

As always, my contact information is: Mr. Hancock @ 866-557-6686 x230 or e-mail jhancock@mv330.org with questions.

\ N

MISSION VALLEY SCHOOLS

HOMECOMING
COMMUNLITY PEP RALLY

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8TH

EVENTS 5:00—7:00 PM
FOOD TRUCKS, YARD GAMES,
FFA SPONSERED PUNT, PASS, KICK
FCCLA SPONSERED TATTOO PARLOR
AFTER PROM SILENT JERSEY AUCTION (5:00-6:45)
GRADE SCHOOL RED WAGON PARADE (7:00 PM)
PEP RALLY STARTS AT 7:00 PM

QUESTIONS? CONTACT

\ MISSION VALLEY BOOSTER CLUB AT: \
MVBOOSTER@YAHOO.COM

The Mission Valley School District, USD 330, does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, or age in its programs and
activities and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. The following person has been designated to handle inquiries or
complaints regarding the non-discrimination policies including requests for accommodations or access to a District facility to participate in a program,
activity, or service: William J. Clark, Mission Valley, USD 330, 511 East 2nd Avenue, PO Box 158, Eskridge, Kansas 66423, Phone: 785/449-2297 or
785/449-2293. For further information about anti-discrimination laws and regulations, or to file a complaint of discrimination with the Office for Civil Rights
in the U.S. Department of Education, please contact OCR at (816)268--0550 (voice), or (877)521-2172 (telecommunications device for the deaf), or

ocr.kansascity@ed.gov




Busy Summer & Early Fall for FCCLA

Five members of our chapter attended the National Leadership Conference in Nashville, Tennessee. Members attended leadership training
and career exploration sessions in addition to being recognized for their national-qualifying competitions. Clara Johnston earned first place for
her STAR Event, Chapter in Review Portfolio. Kiki Widau and Paige Sims earned second place in Hospitality, Tourism & Recreation. Megan
Deters earned a silver medal and placed 20th overall. Mission Valley was also represented on stage with Mrs. Bergin earning adviser
recognition for Spirit of Advising and completing Adviser Academy. Finally, Karlyn Gustin ran for a national officer position and was elected to
serve as the Vice President of Parliamentary Law. We are so proud of all the hard work these members have put in!

This summer, our FCCLA officers went to Overland Park for their officer retreat, where they planned the upcoming year in FCCLA. The officers
also visited a ropes course for team building exercises!

Earlier this month, the Mission Valley FCCLA chapter went to Summer Leadership Training in Alma. With the other chapters in District D they

did team building exercises, had a guest speaker (Kelly Hoelting), a pool party, and learned their duties for the new FCCLA year! District
officer, Clara Johnston also led a workshop.

For their August Community Service Project the FCCLA members helped the teachers and staff get set up for the new school year. Some
tasks they did include: laminating, putting up bulletin boards, hanging posters, and much more!

Next up is our annual Kansas FCCLA Take AIM Conference in Manhattan. Anyone interested in joining FCCLA this year can talk to Mrs.
Bergin or an FCCLA officer. By: Lucy Bryan & Kenady Deever, Co-VPs of Public Relations




Hello Mission Valley Community!! First off I want to say "It's good to be HOME" 1
#§ am Breanna Jackson students call me (Bre) from Eskridge, went to Eskridge
® elementary then when the schools combined at Mission Valley attended there
" and graduated in 2013. I attended Butler Comm College for a couple years and
later met my husband Trent through a mutual friend, we have three daughters,
Claire, Caroline and Collins. Claire and Caroline attend Preschool here at MV.
Collins is two months old. School was always the highlight of my day. I loved
= being around people, helping the teachers with things they needed help doing,
playing sports and being the athletic trainer for football. So to become the JH-HS
Secretary is a joy and dream of mine. And I am so happy that my children get to
attend MV and experience what it is like to be a Viking, I know they will love it
8 just as much as I do.

My name is Cade Fiske and | am a recent graduate of Kansas State University
where | received my bachelors degree in Agricultural Education. | am
originally from Solomon, Kansas and currently live in Wamego with my wife,
Skyler and our black lab named Frankie. | am excited to be a part of the MV
agriculture program and to help young individuals become better versions of
themselves. | am an avid K-State sports fan and enjoy hanging out with
friends and family. This school year, | have the opportunity to teach
Horticulture, Animal Science, Ag Mechanics (Woods), 8th Grade Ag, and Ag
Structures and Electricity. | look forward to meeting and getting to know
members of the communities throughout the school year!

My name is Caleb Olsen, | joined Mission Valley High School at the beginning of the 2021-22 school year as a brand new teacher, working
through the US Department of Education’s Transition to Teaching program and taking courses through Fort Hays State.

| attended St. Mary’s High School in St. Mary’s, Kansas, before acquiring a Bachelor’s degree in English from the University of Kansas in
Lawrence. | moved to Portland, Oregon, and developed a stand-up comedy routine, before moving back to Topeka for my first copywriting
job at WIBW Radio. There, | wrote commercials for radio and television, which you may have heard on 94.5 fm, 106.9 fm, and 580 am. That
year (2015), myself and my colleagues won first place at the KAB (Kansas Association of Broadcasters) Awards for a 60-second commercial,
as well as second place for a 30-second commercial.

| then moved to Nashville, Tennessee, where | worked at Mix 92.9 fm as an on-air radio personality from midnight - 5:30 am. When my
grandmother developed health problems, | moved back to Kansas and eventually settled in Kansas City where | worked as a copywriter at a
local creative agency called Rivet. | enrolled in the University of Missouri-Kansas City as a graduate student, and three years later received a
Master of Fine Arts degree in Creative Writing and Media Arts. Three months after that, | taught my first day at Mission Valley High School.



|My name is Mr. Kalas. This is my first year at Mission Valley! In fact this is my first year
as a teacher! But fear not. | have multiple years of experience in educational courses at
. “# Washburn University, one year as a sub and full time paraprofessional at Silver Lake
=% Where | worked with a wide variety of ages and backgrounds as well as with multiple
[ i@fantastic teachers, finished my Masters in teaching at Kansas State University this May,
and quickly got to finishing my license this summer. Finally, | have quickly found that |
_ have one of if not the most supportive fellow staff members of any job you could ever
_.. have! | am very excited to work with everyone, especially my students who | already love
™ having in my classroom! If you need to contact me for any reason email me at my school
B email, ikalas@mv330.org. Here's to a great year!"

My name is JennylLou Spoon | went to American University in Washington, D.C., and graduated in May 2019. | joined the Peace Corps that
fall. I was in Indonesia from September 2019 until March 2020 when the COVID-19 pandemic forced my evacuation. In the fall of 2020, |
started working as a K-12 substitute at Mission Valley. | am very excited to start this school year as a long-term substitute in 5th grade!

Hello, Viking family and friends! My name is Jerri Palmquist. It is my pleasure to start the 2021-22 school year in Mission Valley
as the K-12 art teacher. | attended Fort Hays State University to earn a BA in Art Education, graduating in December of 2002.
Go Tigers! My last 15 years of teaching experience was in Oakley, KS with elementary and middle school artists. Due to my
husband's job transfer, we recently relocated to Council Grove before the first of the year. We are excited for the opportunity to
live closer to family to help raise our two energetic and adventure seeking daughters who are nine and three.

My approach to teaching involves project based learning and developing creative skills by utilizing a variety of media,
exploration and resources. My background is not limited to drawing, and | am capable of sharing printmaking, ceramics,
sculpture, painting, digital design and more to multiple levels of learners. | frequently use technology to improve instruction and
provide good digital citizenship. It is a goal to incorporate such tools as Google Classroom, as well as to introduce the online
publishing tool called Arstonia as a digital portfolio to track student growth and more to keep communication open as your
children develop their artistic problem solving skills. Please be ready to accept an email from Artsonia to grant permission for
your student, which will allow you and family to view the work they design in class. The plan is to keep their work organized in
portfolios which will not be returned until after the art show in May.

| feel blessed to share my love of visual arts with your students. The local community thrives with an appreciation and creativity
for art, which makes me very excited to help encourage the same education and involvement with the arts in our youth. Growing
up in a large family and living in rural communities have helped instill in me the importance of hard work, being organized and
creative at problem-solving as well as to involve parents, family and professional “experts” to help improve the quality of
education for students. If you are interested in volunteering to assist with publishing student work to Artsonia or knowing more
about your child’s art education, please feel free to contact me at jpalmquist@mv330.org!

Hi Everyone, my name is Josey Marcotte and | will be the new School Nurse for the 2021-2022 school year.
| graduated from MV in 2015 and went straight to Washburn University to get my nursing degree. | live in
Auburn with my husband Colton and two dogs, Odie & Olive. In my free time | love hanging out and being
outside with my friends, family, & two pups. | am excited to be back as a MV Viking!




My name is Kevin Vanderbilt and this is my 9th year of teaching and 11 th year of coaching high school football and track and field. | will be
the new 7-12 PE/Strength and Conditioning teacher at Mission Valley High School. | will also be an assistant high school football coach,
head high school track and field coach, summer strength and conditioning coordinator, and driver education teacher.

My wife Shannon of 9 years, 6 year old son, Moxon, and 4 year old daughter, Mattox, live in Silver Lake, KS. My wife is also a teacher and
coach, therefore our kids are at ball games and other school activities quite often throughout the school year. | am excited to join the MV

family! GO VIKINGS!

Back Row: Kevin Vanderbilt, Cade Fiske, John Bush, Jason Palenske
Middle Row: Callie Shaw, Josey Marcotte, Bre Jackson, Megan Taylor, Jennifer Spoon
Front Row: Carrie Hewes, Reagan Whitten, Jerri Palmquist, Rebecca Bouws, Caleb Olsen
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" WELCOME TO
VIKING COUNTRY
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Providing Services and Supports to Children with Developmental Delays and Thelr Families

Have you ever wondered if your child plays like other children her age?
Have you felt like your toddler’s behavior is getting out of control?
Does your child get frustrated when you can’t understand him?

Infant Toddler Services, also known as Tiny-K, provides services to Infants and Toddlers with developmental delays and their families. Your
local program employs early interventionists with backgrounds in Early Childhood Special Education, Speech/Language Pathology, and
Physical Therapy & Occupational Therapy. We are available to answer questions about your child’s development, conduct developmental
evaluations, and if a developmental delay exists, provide ongoing support and assistance. All services through this program are provided at no

cost to families.

The first three years of life are so important to your child’s later development. Early experiences matter! Please contact us with your
questions... POTTAWATOMIE/WABAUNSEE INFANT-TODDLER SERVICES (785) 456-7366 ITS@usd320.com

Dillon’s Community Rewards

Do you shop at Dillon’s? If so, you can help our school each time you buy groceries! Mission Valley PTO has
teamed up with the Dillon’s Community Rewards program, which will donate a portion of your sale purchases to
our PTO. After doing a one-time enrollment, each time you shop for groceries and swipe your Dillon’s Plus card,
Mission Valley PTO will automatically start earning a rebate. This DOES NOT take away or affect any fuel points
you earn.

It only takes a few minutes to sign up:

1. Go to www.dillons.com.

2. Under the “Save” tab, go to “Community Rewards Program.”

3. Click on “I'm a Customer.”

4. Login or set up an account in order to link your Dillon’s Plus card.

5. Search for Mission Valley PTO or our code, FL702, and click “Enroll.”

Please pass the word to your family and friends of this easy way to help our school! If you have questions or difficulty, please email:
mvpto@mv330.org. Thanks for supporting Mission Valley PTO!

ATTENTION ALL PARENTS & COMMUNITY MEMBERS!!!
Mission Valley PTO collects Box Tops to raise money for our school.
The money we earn from the Box Tops that you help us with, makes a
BIG difference!! There is an app that you can download & then scan your
receipt. The app is Box Tops for Education & is very easy to use!! Once
you download the app, you will have to sign up for FREE & then you can
start scanning your receipts. We hope you will continue to help us by
scanning your receipts when you make a purchase with an item that
qualifies for Box Tops.
We appreciate your support to the Mission Valley K-12 PTO!!
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Sun

2nd*

JH FB Vs.
Landon Middle
School @
Hummer Sports
Complex 6:30 pm

12

19

26

Mon

7th*

JV-HS FB @
Wabaunsee 6 p

23rd*

JH X-Ctry Lake
Wab. 4pm

JH FB @ N Height
6:30 pm

6
NO SCHOOL

o T
take™>

take™
eday offl

13

JV-HS FB @ W.
Franklin 6 pm

BOE Meeting
7:00 pm

20

NO SCHOOL
Staff Develop.
JVHS FB Vs.
Osage 6 pm
College &
Career Readi-
ness Fair @ MV

27

JVHS FB Vs.
Pleasant Ridge
6 pm

Tue

10th*

Elementary
Community
Picnic @ MV

23rd*

HS VB @ MV
Tri—5 pm

7*

Wed

8

Thu

2%

JH/HS X-Ctry @
MV 4:30 pm

JH VB Vs. N.
Lyon Co. 4:30 p
HS VB @ Lebo
5pm

9

Fri

3

HS FB Vs.
Wabaunsee 7 p

10%

JH X-Ctry @ Community Pep | JH VB @ Osage | Homecoming @

Wamego 4 pm Rally @ MV 5pm | 4:30 pm MV

HS VB Vs. JH FB @ Osage | HS FB Vs.

Osage 5 pm 6:30 pm W. Franklin 7 p
SPIRIT WEEK

14 15 16 *usxcuy |17

HS VB Vs. @ Clay Ctr CC 4p | HS FB @ Osage

Council Grove JHX-Ctry@N. |7 pm

5 pm

21

HS VB Vs.
N. Heights 5 pm

28

HS VB @
Lyndon 5 pm

Heights 4 pm

Nat’l FFA Enviro Science—
Pleasanton

22

ECD Greenhand
Conf. @ Ottawa

9am

23%
JHVB@W.
Franklin 4:30 p

FCCLA State Exec Advisory Council

Hesston

29

ECD Land
Judging @
Pleasanton 9am

Milford Eco
Meet @ 9 am

30%

HS X-Ctry @
Council Grove 4
JH X-Ctry @
Canning Creek 4
JHVB@
Council Grove
4:30 pm

24

HSFB @
Pleasant Ridge
7pm

Elementary
Walk-A-Thon @
MV

16th*

JH VB Vs.
Lyndon 4:30 p

JH FB Vs.
Lyndon 6:30 p

Sat

4

HS X-Ctry @
Manhattan
Warner Park
8:15 am

11

HS X-Ctry @
Wamego Ctry.
Club 9 am

18*

JV-HS VB @
Santa Fe Trail
HSVB @
Hartford 9 am
JH VB @ Perry
Lecompton 8 am

25

HS X-Ctry @
Rim Rock Farm
Noon

JVHS VB @
Osage 9 am

18th*

Hunter Safety
Course @ MV

30th*

JH FB @ Hartford
5 pm
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